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Dear Colleague, 

 

Correction to Offshore Transmission Owner Regulatory Instructions and Guidance 

for Tender Round 5 Licensees - amendments to the Offshore transmission 

reporting pack (TR5) 

 

 

On 09 May 2019 we published our regulatory instructions and guidance (RIGs) for TR5 

projects. 

 

An error has since been identified in the RIGs spreadsheets; a version of the RIGs 

spreadsheets used for testing following consultation was published instead of the correct 

version of the spreadsheets, on which we consulted.  

 

For clarity, the formula in Sheet ‘4a’ Cell D11 has been amended to reflect the correct 

formula used in previous versions of the RIGs as well as the TR5 RIGs we invited feedback 

on. 

 

Sheet ‘4a’ Cell D11 has been corrected as follows: 

Incorrect cell input: =MONTH('1'!G58) 

Correct cell input: 1  

 

Due to this administrative error, we have replaced the Offshore transmission reporting 

pack (TR5) with the correct version.  The workbook published below is therefore the 

correct copy of the workbook. 

 
We have updated the ‘Log’ sheet in the workbook to identify this as the second version of 

the workbook since publication. 

  

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please do not hesitate to 

contact Ilona Groenewald at ilona.groenewald@ofgem.gov.uk. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ilona Groenewald 

Senior Manager, Systems & Networks 

 

Offshore Transmission Owners 

(OFTOs), preferred bidders and 

other interested parties 

 

 

 

Direct Dial: 0207 901 1851 

Email: ilona.groenewald@ofgem.gov.uk 

 

 

Date: 27 June 2019 

 

 


